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Ref: Letter to the Editor.

Dear Sir,

The media has highlighted numerous cases of hardened criminals entering the electoral race in recent weeks. Apparently the law that only a convicted person can be debarred from elections prevents electoral officers from rejecting the nomination of even known murderers in the race. Yet, a balance needs to be struck between the individual’s fundamental right to stand in elections and society’s need to try and keep criminals away from positions of authority specially, the legislatures. 
Some remedies are in fact available within existing rules. Thus, extra vigilance can be shown by electoral officers to detect lapses in electoral expenditure and undisclosed wealth, criminal record etc. of known offenders seeking election. Secondly, directives for a new ordinance to debar at least those persons who are facing trials in heinous matters such as murder, rape and kidnapping is not inconceivable. 
It is well known that convictions take a lifetime in Indian courts, sufficient to enable a criminal to enjoy a full political career or even influence the legal process in his favour by acquiring power through the ballot. In this scenario, greater activism from the highest constitutional bodies against the criminalization of politics would be extremely pertinent. The stakes in this war are too high for further legal dithering.
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